I  worked in  Franz’s group during the 60’s as part of Doug Davis’s junior technician training scheme. He was always very approachable and  usually  had a smile on his face. My initial role was putting together readout  electronics for the new wire spark chambers. During this time Franz was promoted to Professor and was asked by a junior member of the group how he now wished to be addressed. Back came the reply, “Franz”. This was so typical of him.

He always took an interest in all members of the department and visitors. My wife, who helped the department to clear a backlog of telex messages, remembers him as a gentleman. In the autumn of  ’98  I called Franz to let him know about the death of Bob Catch ( member of technical staff ). He apologised for not being able to attend the funeral but asked me for the name and address of  Bob’s wife so he could write to her.
My last conversation with Franz was several years ago when came down to UCL ( for a dinner ). “What brings you into UCL  Franz” I enquired. “To see you” was the response.  This wasn’t the reason but it conveyed to me that he was pleased to see me and  it’s a memory I will treasure.
Martin Palmer

